
Eureka Township 
Board Meeting 
February, 1981 

 
The February meeting of the Eureka Town board was held February 8, all present.  
 
Minutes of the last meeting and treasurer’s report was accepted as read. 

 
Bills were presented. 
 
Johnson made a motion to pay all bills except the warrants and only ½ the Lakeville Fire 

bill.  Seconded by Zweber, passed. 
 
Johnson then made a motion to pay warrant no. 5 and to transfer $2,000 from revenue 
sharing to general fund.  Sauber seconded.  Passed. 

 
Smith announced a budget planning meeting for February 24 at 8:00. 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Duane Olmstead requested a permit to build a home in Eureka Estates 

along Highview.  Johnson made a motion, seconded by Zweber passed. 
 
Mrs. Helen Mohn then appeared and asked to sell a lot in the NW ¼ of NW ¼ Section 22 
if it would deemed a legal lot.  Johnson made a motion that if Mrs. Mohn can provide 

evidence of frontage of said lot it would be considered a buildable lot.  Seconded by 
Smith and carried. 
 
Mr. Justin requested a house permit in Eureka Estates.  The plans were with building 

inspector so the board could not review the same.  He represented Keith and Anderson.  
Johnson made a motion to deny all permits to Keith and Anderson until they came to the 
board and we will have our lawyer present and work out our problems with them before 
we will do any more business with them.  Seconded by Sauber.  Passed.  They were 

asked to contact Gary Smith.  Zweber made a motion to deny the permit asked for, 
Kadlec seconded.  Passed. 
 
Harold Laursen’s request for a garage addition to his house was granted on a motion by 

Zweber, seconded by Johnson, carried. 
 
John Forrest came to the meeting to distribute copies of the comprehensive plan in its 
final draft and asked for a meeting date to adopt same.   Meeting date was set for April 13 

at 7:30. 
 
Smith reported the lawyer was having trouble with the bridge damage case on 247 th St. 
due to lack of witness.  Mike Kadlec was to give evidence of the damage. 

 
Kadlec reported on the wetlands meeting.  Our representative Sviggum was to keep in 
touch with the board and let them know about developments. 



 
The New Market Fire Department will not be contracted to provide fire protection for any 
part of Eureka Township. 

 
Smith then presented items for the annual meeting. 

1. Fire bills for deliberate fires. 
2. Dust proofing 

3. New Ordinance books 
Johnson made a motion that board meeting after the March meeting start at 7:30 and 
announce this at the annual meeting Passed. 
 

Zweber made a motion to pay all balance of the gravel bill $796.80, seconded by 
Johnson, passed. 
 
Eureka Fire Insurance asked if there was a charge for use of the town hall.  The board 

said no charge. 
 
Clerk asked for the number of ballots to print for the election.  Was told to print 350.  
 

Johnson made a motion to adjourn at 10:25, seconded by Sauber.  
 
 


